
Greetings From your FCS Agent

It’s almost Spring! During the winter months I like to spend a 
little more time in the office getting caught up and planning. 
The weather and sickness going around make things a little more
unpredictable.  It feels like I’ve mostly been spending my time
baking sourdough!  Thanks to Dawn Holland from Serenity Hill
Farm, we were able to offer three sourdough classes to close to
70 participants!  I hope to offer many more in the future, so if
you missed out, don’t worry!  I’ve practiced so much that I now
feel comfortable teaching it myself.  I’ve actually got an entire
bread series in the works for when our new facility is finished!
In February, I traveled to London, KY to attend our annual in-
service training.  I was trained on several new program ideas
that I can’t wait to implement in our county.  I have so much that
I want to offer there just isn’t enough time to do it all!  Our
meeting room availability is so limited that it’s difficult to
schedule anything, but hopefully that will not be a problem very
soon!  If you have been past the office recently you have seen
the tremendous progress on our building addition.  I’m so
excited for the possibilities that are in store for our extension
programming! 
I had the pleasure of meeting with the Olive Hill HeadStart staff
and parents and presenting “Getting Out of a Mealtime Rut” .  I
also met with the Kiwannis Club, Drug Free Coalition,  several of
our Homemaker groups, and the Celebrate the Child Planning
committee.  I ended the month visiting a local preschool as the
“Germ Lady” and with our Cheese Making Class!  Special thanks
to Rhonella Chaffin for teaching and all of our 50 participants!  
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Homemaker NewsHomemaker News
Be on the lookout for the state newsletter.  This will include the
registration for the state meeting May 7-9 in Bowling Green.  If you are
interested in going, please let me know ASAP.  The council voted to pay the
way for up to 6 extra members.  This is first come first serve! 

. 

Next Council Meeting is
May 1st at 10am
Thank you for such a
great turnout at the
February meeting! I think
we had all active clubs but
one represented.  That is
fantastic!  
Special thanks to all of
you for getting your audit
forms turned in! Next
year we will do them in
August.

State Meeting

Council Meeting Annual Meeting

Save the Date for the annual
meeting.  It will be June 15,
2024 at Carter Caves.  
Registration will be in the
April Newsletter.
Be working on your cultural
arts!
Officer Credentials, club of  
year, scholarship, and any
other annual meeting
paperwork is due May 1st.
Be  thinking about silent
auction items and each club
needs to send $10 for
centerpieces.





Download this and past issues 
of the Adult, Youth, Parent, and
Family Caregiver Health Bulletins:
http://fcs-hes.ca.uky.edu/
content/health-bulletins

M A R C H  2 0 2 4

SAVE YOUR VISION
M arch is “Save Your Vision Month” in 

the United States. This is a timely 
reminder to all of us to make good choices
regarding our eye health. Experts estimate 
you can prevent half of visual impairment 
and blindness through early diagnosis and
treatment. Making time for preventative care 
is an important part of taking care of our eyes.
Many people do not realize that 
eyesight can get worse over time. 
Because of slow changes, it can be 
difficult to tell if your eyesight has 
changed until you have an eye exam.
All people should have a basic vision 
screening annually as a part of an overall
wellness exam. The Centers for Disease Control
and Prevention recommends people older 
than 60 receive a dilated eye exam, performed 
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by an optometrist or ophthalmologist, every two
years. You should also make an appointment to have
your eyes checked if you have any of the following:
• Decreased vision
• Draining or redness of the eye
• Eye pain
• Double vision
• Floaters (tiny specks that appear 
to float before your eyes)
• Circles (halos) around lights
• Flashes of light

If you are referred to an optometrist, a doctor 
who specializes in eye care, make sure to schedule 
and go to that appointment. You should follow 
any recommendations they give you. Glasses 
or contact lenses, or even eye surgery, can help 
restore many people’s eyesight, or help them 
see better than they ever could before.

Other ways to protect your vision include:
• Eat a healthy diet, including leafy greens such as 
spinach or kale, and maintain a healthy weight.

• Know your family’s eye health history.
• Wear sunglasses that block out 99% to 100% 
of UV-A and UV-B radiation (the sun’s rays).
• Quit smoking or don’t start.
• Wear eye protection such as specific kinds of 

glasses or goggles when operating machinery,
working outside or around small particles that 

could get in your eyes and cause problems.

If you find that your eyes feel tired after you 
spend a lot of time focusing on one thing, such 
as a computer screen, try using the 20-20-20 rule. 
Every 20 minutes, look away about 20 feet in 
front of you for 20 seconds to reduce eye strain.

If you find that your eyes feel tired after you spend a lot of time
focusing on one thing, such as a computer screen, try using 

the 20-20-20 rule. Every 20 minutes, look away about 20 feet
in front of you for 20 seconds to reduce eye strain.







Mark Your Calendars
March 1-Sit and Sew 9-3
March 4- Sourdough Makeup (only those already registered)
March 7-Lunch & Learn: Generational Differences Noon
March 12-CEC &District Board 10am
March 15-Sit and Sew 9-3
March 20-Chapel House 11am
March 22-Laugh & Learn 10-12

Every Monday-Quilts for Veterans Sew Days 9-3

For more information or to register for any of these programs, please call 474-6686
 


